
 

  

Elliott Ditch Project Update 

Date: November 29, 2022  

Subject: Elliott Ditch Project Update No. 53 

CEC Project No.: 315-052 

 

On behalf of Arconic Lafayette, LLC (Arconic), Civil & Environmental Consultants, Inc. (CEC) is pleased 

to provide this status update regarding the Elliott Ditch Project.  As a reminder, project status updates will 

be provided weekly during clean-up activities and quarterly during non-clean-up activities, at a minimum.  

These updates will be posted on the updates section of the Elliott Ditch Project Website 

(http://elliottditchproject.cecinc.com/updates.aspx).  

 

Reach 3 Isolated Soil Remediation Project 

• Reach 3 Interim Measure (IM) activities are complete and Arconic’s remedial contractor, O6 

Environmental, LLC (O6ENV), has demobilized from the project. 

• Approximately 1,640 tons of PCB impacted soil was disposed of at Republic’s Chestnut Ridge 

disposal facility.   

• Confirmation samples were collected in accordance with the IM Work Plan.  Samples were 

submitted to Eurofins TestAmerica, in Chicago, Illinois, for analytical analysis.   

• Once acceptable sample results were achieved, O6ENV restored the disturbed areas. Restoration 

activities included backfill and topsoil installation to pre-project elevations. Sod was installed once 

topsoil installation was complete. 

• The City of Lafayette (COL) performed a final Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan (SWPPP) 

inspection on November 22, 2022. The COL confirmed that the disturbed areas had been stabilized 

and that Arconic could proceed with terminating their Construction Stormwater General Permit 

(CSGP) coverage with the State of Indiana. Final restoration photos are provided below. 

• A Post Construction Report (PCR) will be prepared and submitted to the United States 

Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5, and the Indiana Department of Environmental 

Management in 1st Quarter 2022.  Following regulatory submittal, the PCR will be uploaded to the 

repository located on the project website.  

 

Reaches 4 through 6 Planned Activities 

• Arconic submitted a Geomorphic Assessment Report for Reaches 4 through 6 in early November 

2022. This report is available in the project repository.  

• CEC, on behalf of Arconic, has reached out to property owners regarding access needs for future 

investigation and remedial activities.   

• Additional investigation activities will likely be performed in 1st or 2nd Quarter 2023.   

• Arconic is preparing a Reaches 4 through 6 IM Work Plan for regulatory consideration. On a 

parallel path, Arconic will also begin the permitting process with applicable agencies in advance 

of future remedial activities.  

http://elliottditchproject.cecinc.com/updates.aspx


 

  

Should you have questions or concerns, please call the Elliott Ditch Hotline at 317-613-4514, or send an 

email to elliottditchquestions@gmail.com.  

 

 

Photopgraph 1: Areas disturbed by the project were finished with sod installed by a third party contractor.  

The above photo displays the restored project access route.  
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Photograph 2: Restored property at the completion of project activities. 

 

  

 


